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CALENDAR 2016 
Dates to remember... 
 

TERM 1 DATES: 

Friday 29 January – Thurs 24 March 
 

 

 

 

GNPA AGM: (all welcome) 

Friday 11 March 
 

LABOUR DAY PUBLIC HOLIDAY: 

Monday 14 March  
 

BASKETBALL CLINICS: 

Monday 21 and Tuesday 22 March 
 

FINAL DAY OF TERM 1: 

(2.30PM FINISH) 

Thursday 24 March 
 

GOOD FRIDAY PUBLIC HOLIDAY: 

Friday 25 March 

 

TERM 2 DATES: 

Monday 11 April – Friday 24 June 
 

FIRST DAY OF TERM  2: 

Monday 11
th

 April 

 

 

 

Tuesday, 8
th

 March 2016 

Newsletter number 06 

 

Ferntree Gully North Primary School 

Gully View 

Excellence:  
High expectations of the whole school 

community 

Respect: 

For self and others 

Resilience: 

Engaging in challenges and learning from 

mistakes 

Integrity: 

Choosing a course of action that contributes to 

the greater good 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

PRINCIPAL’S CORNER 
 

Principal Appointment 

In the past week, the Provisional Principal Appointment to replace Stuart 

Edwards has been announced to the community.  A letter was distributed 

on Friday to all families with the announcement, that we will be joined by 

Susan Dean as the Principal of Ferntree Gully North Primary School from 

the beginning of Term 2. 

 

I would like to thank the community, the staff and the wonderful students 

for their support of me as Acting Principal over the last two and a-bit years. 

 

This is a wonderful school, enhanced by;  

 our fantastic new facilities 

 a strong culture of high expectations of achievement and 

connectedness 

 the amazing people who work each day to support the 

development of our students in so many different ways 

 

I am proud of the work we have achieved over the last few years in trying 

times of uncertainty.   

 

Thankyou to all who made this possible and congratulations to Susan.  I am 

sure she will feel welcomed when she begins with us after Easter. 

 

Prep 2017 Tour Program 

If you have a child starting school next year or know of someone in the local 

area who is due to begin life as a school parent, we will begin our Prep 2017 

School Tours program in Term 2. 

By clicking on the following link to our website  

( http://ferntree.vic.edu.au/enrolment-information/ ) or keeping your eyes 

out when dropping off at Kinder, you will be able to see when tours are 

available and find instructions on how to book in to one.  There is also a 

poster on display at the Office with tour times.  

 

                     
     ..cont/2 
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PRINCIPAL’S CORNER (continued from page 1) 
 

World’s Greatest Shave Friday 

We have again some very brave students (both male and female!) and a 

female parent who are going to shave their heads as part of the 2016 

World’s Greatest Shave.  This has become a bit of a tradition over the years 

and I am very happy to be helping some students shave their heads for 

awareness and fundraising for the Leukaemia Foundation. 

 

Information from the World’s Greatest Shave Website: 
 

 

 

“Today, 34 Australians will be given the devastating news that they have leukaemia, lymphoma or myeloma, and 

they’ll turn to the Leukaemia Foundation for help. 
Although survival rates are improving, blood cancers are the third biggest cause of cancer death in Australia. 

Getting sponsored to shave, colour or wax the hair on your head, chest or face, is an extraordinary way to help 

families facing the challenge of blood cancer and to help Australia's best researchers. 

The money your sponsors give you will go towards research, which is needed to discover kinder and more effective 

treatments for blood cancer. 

Your sponsorship will also support families when they need it most, providing people with leukaemia, lymphoma 

and myeloma with a free home-away-from-home near hospital during their treatment. 

It will also mean we can transport them to appointments and provide as much practical assistance and emotional 

support as we can, all free of charge. 

The Leukaemia Foundation receives no ongoing government funding, so supporting this event makes our Vision to 

Cure and Mission to Care possible”  
         

 http://worldsgreatestshave.com/?gclid=CMTE9NOCsMsCFdgjvQod3mIGeg  

 

Due to the number of students who wish to partake this year we will be beginning the head shaving at 2pm 

outside the Specialist Building (the Red Building).  If you would like to come along and take some photos as the 

hair comes off and to support the students it all begins just after 2pm, with the students presented at Assembly 

from 3pm.  
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PRINCIPAL’S CORNER (continued from page 2) 
 

Upcoming Events to finish Term 1 

 

 Our Gully North Parents Association (GNPA) offers a fantastic opportunity 

for new families to connect to school and to learn about how you can 

contribute to making our school an even better place than it is already.  All 

parents are welcome to join GNPA whether they are existing parents who 

now have a bit more time or new parents who are looking to make a 

connection – The GNPA AGM will be held this Friday from 9.05 in the OSHC 

Room. 

 The 3/4 Learning Expo for Term 1 will be held on the afternoon of Wednesday 

March 16th at 2.45.  Students will share their work in the area of Design, Creativity and Technology, 

having worked on construction and building.  Come and hear about some of their work on the 16th. 

 GNPA Twilight Movie Night – On Friday 18th March GNPA are hosting the first Twilight Movie Night.  All 

families are invited to come and relax on a Friday night on the synthetic grass and enjoy a screening on 

the large inflatable screen that will be brought in.  Check out the GNPA section of the Newsletter for 

more details about the night and how to purchase tickets.  

 School Council AGM – The AGM of School Council will be held on Wednesday 23rd March at 7pm in the 

Staffroom.  If you would like to find out more about the governance of the school please come along. 

 Term 1 Finishes Thursday 24th at 2.30 – School for this term finishes on Thursday the 24th at 2.30 with an 

Assembly at 2pm.  The Friday is Good Friday, followed by Easter which is why we are finishing on a 

Thursday. 

 

So much for the weather cooling down! 

Cory Pearce and Jo Stevens 

 

 

ICAS Assessments  

 

Ferntree Gully North PS is once again offering participation in ICAS assessments in 2016. This testing can 

help benchmark, track and monitor learning progress. It can help identify potentially gifted students and 

allow us to work together to identify areas where your child can work to reach their full potential. Your 

investment in education is valuable and we want to help your child achieve the best results.  

Subject areas to be assessed are: Digital technologies, Science, Writing, Spelling, English & Mathematics. 

There are set fees for each assessment. If fewer than 3 entries are made in a subject, an entry fee 

equivalent to 3 entries must be paid.  FTG Nth PS will monitor the numbers for each test and advice 

closer to the test dates if any extra payment or changes need to be made. 

To learn more about ICAS, refer to: 

www.eaa.unsw.edu.au/icas2016 

If you would like to enrol your child into any of the assessments, please collect a parent letter and 

consent form from the school Office. Please note that all entries must be in at school no later than 

Friday 11
th

 March and that late entries cannot be accepted.  

 

Jo Stevens 

Assistant Principal  
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STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 
Congratulations to the following students who received Student of the Week: 

(Ending Friday 4
th

 March 2016) 

 

  

Class Student  Reason 

5/6S 

Mr Sutherland 
Charlie R 

For his honesty and reflective thinking when setting personal learning 

goals. 

5/6M 

Ms Meier 
Tanisha D For her responsible and invaluable help in the Enviro Centre this week.  

5/6F 

Mrs Fellows 
Zoe H 

For having the courage to be honest about her learning and start working 

towards her goals.  

5/6D 

Miss Davies 
Brock M For his creative and thoughtful sizzling starts to his writing.  

3/4S 

Mrs Sutherland 
Harry M For thinking about his learning and setting appropriate learning goals. 

3/4O 

Ms O’Neill Jayden N For being a helpful, mature and considerate class member. 

3/4M 

Mr Meede 
Luke A For being a wonderful support person in the classroom. 

3/4C 

Miss Cichowicz 
Lincoln B 

For putting lots of thought and effort into his bridge design and ensuring 

his model is accurate.  

1/2M 

Miss Maxwell 
Charlie L 

For always putting in extra effort into what she does and being a 

wonderful role model to others! Well done. 

1/2K 

Ms Keltie 
Max D 

For his enthusiastic approach to our skip counting task. Keep up the good 

work Max! 

1/2I 

Ms Iverach 
Blake B For making a great effort to improve his reading. Well done  

1/2H 

Mrs Hutchinson 
Ayva S Well done on independently using a dictionary during writing. 

1/2B 

Miss Brown 
Jimmy M 

For making strong choices about where he is sitting to ensure he is doing 

his best! 

1/2A 

Mrs Alenson 
Zara B For finding interesting ideas to write about. 

PREP W 

Mrs Wilson 
Alivia D For working so hard and making strong decisions. 

PREP L 

Miss Locking 
Tom F For sounding out his words in his writing. 

PREP F 

Mrs Flanagan 
Luca T For teaching Prep F the brand new Numeracy game of “Dice Actions”. 

ART 

Mrs Krenn 
Brodie-Jaye S For a wonderful Tree of Life.  

LOTE Options 

Mrs Salter 
Jye W For his participation in our music guessing game this week. 
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2016 Victorian Premiers’ Reading Challenge 
 

The Victorian Premiers’ Reading Challenge is soon to open and Ferntree Gully North is excited to be 
participating.  

 

The Challenge will be open to all Victorian children from birth to 16 years in recognition of the 

importance of reading for literacy development. It is not a competition; but a personal challenge for 

children to read a set number of books by September 14. 

 

Children from Prep to Year 2 are encouraged to read or ‘experience’ 30 books with their parents and 
teachers. Children from Year 3 to Year 10 are challenged to read 15 books. 

 

If you would like your child to participate, please return the attached privacy and consent form. Please 

ensure that each child has their own form. There will be spare forms in the office or classrooms. 

All children who meet the Challenge will receive a certificate of achievement signed by the Victorian 

Premier and can choose to have their name included on the online Honour Roll.  

 

For more information about the Victorian Premiers’ Reading Challenge and to view the booklists, visit: 

www.education.vic.gov.au/prc  

 

Challenge Classroom Helpers 

 

As it takes time to enter the students into the Challenge data base, on the website, we need one parent 

classroom helper for each class. Training will be available (TBA). Basic computer skills are required.  

Helping would involve maybe 1 hour per week, in a time that suits you (and in consultation with the 

grade teacher). You will need to have a current ‘Working with children’ check. Fill in form below, if you 
can help. 

Looking forward to hearing from you soon,                  Wendy Barr (Reading Recovery Teacher) 

 

2016 Victorian Premier’s Reading Challenge                  Helper Nomination Form 

 
I would be interested in being a Grade Challenge helper, for the grade/s listed below:    
 

Parent’s Full Name (Print): _______________________________________________________ 

 

Parent’s Day-Time Phone Contact:  _______________________  /   ______________________ 

 

Parent’s email Contact:  __________________________________________________________   

 

PREFERRED  GRADE: ____________    NAME OF CHILD: __________________________ 

 

PREFERRED  GRADE: ____________    NAME OF CHILD: __________________________ 
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 Welcome to the annual Victorian Premiers’ Reading Challenge. Reading is an essential life skill for everyone and the Challenge encourages families 

to be actively involved in supporting children to read.  The Challenge invites children and young people to read a set number of books and record 

their efforts online.  It’s a great way to get them talking about reading with friends and family, and to push themselves to read as many books as they 

can. Join the Challenge today and discover new authors, get expert tips, book recommendations and more. Participation is free. To find out more 

about the Challenge and access the booklist visit: www.education.vic.gov.au/prc 

         Like us on Facebook to share tips, literary articles and recommended reads www.facebook.com/VicPRC   

 

2016 Privacy and Consent Form (Schools and Early Childhood Settings) 
 

By signing this document, you agree to the TERMS and CONDITIONS outlined below. These include consent for your child to participate in the 

Victorian Premiers’ Reading Challenge and for their name to appear on a certificate of completion and for their name to appear in the online 

honour roll. Please note that the child’s name only will appear on the certificate and online Honour Roll with no other identifying factors. 

Participating schools appear as a separate list.  

Child’s name (Please print):   …………………………..…………………………………………………………………  Date of Birth: …………………………….………… 

School:   ………………………………………………………….…………………………………………………………………  Grade Name (Eg: 1/2A): …………………………… 

Year level:   …………………………………………………                         Yes  No    I consent to my child’s name appearing on the online Honour Roll   

Parent/guardian name (please print):   ………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 

Parent/guardian signature:   ……………………………………………………………………………. Date:   ………………………………………………………………………… 

TERMS AND CONDITIONS 
Definitions: Department refers to the Victorian Department of Education and Training, Person refers to the child/adult listed below in the consent declaration. 

1) Privacy Protection 

The Department takes its privacy obligations seriously and any personal information collected or used by the Department will be handled in accordance with the 

Privacy and Data Protection Act 2014 (Vic). This law sets out what we must do when the Department collects, uses, handles and destroys personal information.  

Personal information includes personal details such as an individual’s name and school that could be used to identify an individual. 

2) Collection, use, disclosure and storage of personal information 

If you provide your consent your school or early childhood setting will collect and disclose your child’s first and last name, and the name of the early 
childhood setting or school to the Department. The Department will then: 

 Use the information to register your child and to generate an online account (through which school age children can record the books that they 

read); 

 Publish your child’s name and year level on its online Honour Roll located at: www.education.vic.gov.au/prc at the completion of the Challenge 

with no other identifying factors such as school name. 

 Give the name of your child to Finsbury Green Pty Ltd ABN 52 007 743 151 who will then disclose to a 3rd party for the purpose of printing 

Certificates of Achievement. 

3) Accuracy, access to information and withdrawal of consent 

The Department will endeavour to ensure that any personal information held about your child is up to date and accurate. You can access, correct and withdraw 

personal information held by the Department by written request in accordance with the Department’s Information Privacy Policy located at: 

http://www.education.vic.gov.au/Pages/privacypolicy.aspx  

Consent may be withdrawn at any time by writing to the Department’s Privacy Unit on: privacy.enquiries@edumail.vic.gov.au .  

If you have any questions about this form, or if you need more information, please contact the PRC Challenge Coordinator at the Department 

readingchallenge@edumail.vic.gov.au or (03) 9637 3624.  

 

This original has been printed in black and white on recycled paper to reduce cost and environmental impact.  
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Parent Library Helpers Needed 

If there is anyone who is interested in contacting books or assisting in the library on a 
Monday afternoon please email Belinda Gillie Kemmer on 

gillie.kemmer.belinda.l@edumail.vic.gov.au. Any help would be greatly appreciated!
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Want to IMPACT on your local 

community? Advertise with us! 
Looking for your business to reach local families? 

Advertise at the “Gully North Picnic and Flick on the Green” on the GIANT screen! 

Ads can be screened for 20 second segments in the 20 minutes prior to the show starting, and again after the 

completion of the show. 

What a way to get known! Your products, services and name directly shown to the school 

community! 

$25 buys you a segment that will be screened at least 3 times over the evening. This is part of 

the fundraising activity of the evening. All you need to do is supply some good quality photos 

and information about your business and we’ll arrange a presentation that can be shown on 
the GIANT screen. 

Please indicate your interest at the office or email Katherine at kat5dan@tpg.com.au. Time 

slots close Friday March 4th 2016. Ads to be screen on Friday 18th March 2016 unless event is postponed. 
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The Basin Music Festival 2016 

The Basin Music Festival returns in its twelfth year, 18-20 March 2016. 

This annual non-profit community-based music festival, organised and 

run entirely by volunteers, provides a musical and cultural focus for 

musicians and community in Melbourne's east. The festival features 

over one hundred artists bringing a wide range of musical styles into 

seven venues large and small, all with a warm community vibe. 

Highlights include The Basin Pavilion, the newly-built outdoor stage, 

and a wonderful selection of food and market stalls in a woodland park 

with a large new playground. Surrounding the park on two sides is a 

fine collection of shops, including five local restaurants, taverns and 

cafés hosting performances. It’s a perfect opportunity for families 
gathering for a picnic in the park, meeting friends for coffee in a café, 

for an ale in a tavern, or a meal in a restaurant, all accompanied by 

great live music. A reasonably priced ticket will gain entry to the 

taverns, while the other music venues have free-admission. Located at 

the foot of the Dandenongs, where Forest Road meets Mountain 

Highway, in The Basin (Melway 65 G7). For more details, including 

tickets, parking info, schedule of performances, and how you can be 

involved with the festival, visit:  www.TheBasinMusicFestival.org.au 
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